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Minutes

The annual water meeting was held at the Rockland School March 5, 2001 and
was called to order by chairman, Brent Walker at 1 p.m. Chairman Walker asked for the
‘minutes of the previous meeting to be read. These were approved by Lance Roper and
seconded by James Robinson.

Chairman Walker asked for a motion to elect a Chairman and a
Secretary/Treasurer for the next year. Motion to retain Brent Walker as Chairman was
made by Rick Nelson and seconded by Lance Roper. Motion to retain Alan Permann as
Secretary/Treasurer was made by Rick Nelson and seconded by Lance Roper. Voting was
unanimous.

Watermaster Robinson, reported that for the year 2000 water was a little shorter
especially South Fork and Landing. Some structures were in need of repair. East Fork and
U.S. Ditch were adequate. Lance Roper mentioned they had moss problems in their ditch.
James Robinson mentioned that each ditch is responsible for their own screw gate and
measuring box. Alice Cox asked why those on Woods ditch had to refile. She said she
never remembered getting a notice in the mail to refile and it has cost them $100.00 each.
They have a court hearing on March 20™ in American Falls. James Robinson mentioned
that we have no way of knowing who received notices because they were mailed some 10
years ago and came from either Twin Falls or Boise.

Motion was made to set Watermaster salary at $4,500.00 a year by Lance Roper
and seconded by Rick Nelson. Voting was unanimous. Application for Watermaster was
made by James Robinson. Motion to accept this application was made by Bonnie
Anderson and seconded by Lance Roper. Voting was unanimous.

The 2001 budget was presented as follows:

Watermaster 4,500.00
Secretary 450.00
Social Security 500.00
Audit - 225.00
Workman’s Comp. 300.00
Postage 25.00

Total $6,000.00

~ Motion was made by James Robinson to accept this budget and authorize the
collection of assessments. This was seconded by Lance Roper. Voting was unanimous.
A motion was then made that the Advisory Committee remain the same for 2001.
The motion for this was made by James Robinson and seconded by Rick Nelson. The
Advisory Committee consists of the following individuals: J1m Woodworth, Curtis
Munk and Lance Roper. The voting was unanimous.




At 1:55 pm James Robinson made the motion to adjourn. This was seconded by Juan
Spillett. Voting was unanimous. Meeting adjourned.
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